

WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL

White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA Telephone: 01603 419203 Fax: 01603 424651

Email: Website:

office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk

Website:

er: @whitewomanlane

Issue 16 Week Ending Friday 18th January 2019



Best News ...

Dear Parents/ Carers,

The Week Ahead

Mon. 21st -

ICT Club (selected pupils)

Lunchtime 12.50-1.20pm

Dance Club

School Hall 3.20 - 4.20pm

Tues. 22nd

Guitars

AM

Chess Club Year 4 Korfball 6Q Lunchtime 12.35 - 1pm

No more Fashion Club this year

Wed. 23rd

- Guitars

AM

Technology Tinkers (Yr 5 only, see below)

ICT suite 12.35 - 1.05pm

Keyboard lessons pm Woodwind lessons pm Music Room
ICT Suite

Skillforce

4.30pm finish

Thur. 24th - Chess Club

6Q Lunchtime

Year 5 Korfball

12.35 - 1pm

Samba Club

Fri. 25th

Keep it Moving

8.30 a.m School Hall

Young Voices Choir

3-4pm School Hall

FOWWLS' Bingo Night (see below)

Dates for Your Diary

1st February W/C 11th February Young Voices, O2 Arena Yr4 Residential - How Hill

15th February 18th – 22nd February 29th March School Disco HALF TERM Easter Raffle

HOUSE POINT TOTALS!



This week's

Buckingham (Green) 2 Total points-31 Balmoral (Blue) 3 Total points-15 Sandringham (Yellow) 23 Total points-Windsor (Red) 1 Total points-78

Congratulations to Windsor this week.

THE ATTENDANCE CUP



Was awarded to
4C
With attendance of 99.6%
For the week
7th - 11th January2018





GOLDEN BOOK AWARD

Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with 'WOW' moments and for being entered into our Golden Book;

India Slaney, Josie Savage, Archie Murphy, Alfie Armstron-Butler, George Green, Sam Graham, Jasmine Jayne Parker and Ellis Walton-Giles.

Polite Reminders

Clothing in adverse weather

Now that the colder weather is really setting in please ensure that children have a warm tracksuit or jogging bottoms and sweatshirt in their P.E kit, to be used for outdoor Games lessons.

In a situation where there has been snowfall and our school is open, pupils will only be allowed to play outside, at lunch and break times, if they have suitable clothing and footwear i.e.

Wellingtons/snow boots and warm clothing and overcoats.

Naming of clothing and equipment

Please ensure that all items of clothing and equipment brought into school by children are clearly named so that they can be teamed up with their respectful owners. Many items found in school are either un-named or not named clearly.

Lost Property

Any items not able to be teamed up with owners are left in the lost property box (located in the Art Gallery) until the end of each term. All unclaimed items are then disposed of.

School closures in adverse weather



We have just about escaped adverse weather in December but who knows what January may hold?! Many schools face difficulties as a result of adverse weather, particularly during periods of very low temperature and heavy snow. I am sure that you acknowledge that it is a difficult decision that sometimes has to be made as to whether to temporarily close the school for safety reasons and it is never a decision that is taken lightly.

In some circumstances closure is unavoidable, for example where there would not be enough staff on school sites to ensure pupil safety or the school site cannot be cleared sufficiently to be safe for all who attend the premises. We also have to take into account the travelling conditions and risk assess whether pupils, parents and staff can travel safely to and from school.



THE FRIEND'S BINGO EVENING

Friday 25th January 2019 6.30pm for 7.00pm start

Limited tickets available - first come, first served.

Tickets are available for sale the week commencing Monday 21st to Friday 25th January

8.30am to 9.00am and 3.00pm to 3.30pm

Get your tickets from the entrance foyer

£5 for adults £1 for Children

Lots of great prizes!

Beer, wine, tea, coffee, cakes and Tuck shop available.



Calling on all bakers of home-made cakes and delicious goodies. Please could you donate some cakes for our bingo night to help raise funds? If you can, please send your contributions into school on the morning of the Friday 25th January.



TALK HOMEWORK

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity home and we would be very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. "If a child can't say a sentence then they can't write it either!"

Talk homework is set in Best News every Friday and will be discussed at school on Tuesday mornings. Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the words below:

BACK

This Week's Words

Grasshopper Shinobi

sparkle homage

gift faux pas

trio pilgrimage

angel enlighten

bow splendour

Vocabulary Ninja

'Words unlock the doors to a world of understanding'

Thank you for your support in helping your child.





STARS OF THE WEEK



Amalia Coman 3C

For settling into her new class brilliantly. Ami always has a big smile on her face and we are so pleased she has joined 3C.

Alisha Gore 3C

For her amazing work in Whole Class Reading. Alisha is so excited and enthusiastic when reading books together - it's a joy to see!

Ollie Lansdowne 3ST

For stepping in last minute as Private Neville in our dress rehearsal. He did an amazing job! Well done, Ollie!

Alexus Walker 3ST

For being a fantastic member of the choir for our Christmas performance. She sang beautifully with a permanent smile on her face. Well done, Alexus!

Jasmine Preece 3ST

For working hard in French to learn her numbers up to 20. Well done, Jasmine! Keep it up!

Caly Doughty 35T

For her excellent effort in Literacy when writing her play script. Well done, Caly! Keep it up!

Layla Beavis 35

For a fabulous start to White Woman Lane. Layla has started school very well, she has settled in, works nicely with others and confidently answers questions in class. What a great start!

Feonix Taylor 35

Feonix has shown what a kind and caring girl she is. She plays very nicely and always makes sure others are feeling happy. She has really shone recently and it's been a real pleasure having her in our class.

Oriana Perry 4P

For a brilliant start to the year! Oriana is working incredibly hard, using her knowledge to solve problems and answer questions, particularly in maths lessons.

Kian Head 4P

Kian has worked extremely hard this week, concentrating in all lessons and having the confidence to offer the answer to questions in class.

Olivia Jermy 4C

For consistently putting all of your efforts into your work, and having the courage to share things you are proud of. Well done!

Evie-Jane Maxey 4C

For making a great start to the new year so far! You've been listening intently to instructions, and helping others to follow them too. Keep it up!

Jonah Tibbs 5D

For always having a great attitude towards his work, Jonah always works hard during lessons and is confident to share his ideas.

Emma Craven 5D

For her amazing attitude towards school life, Emma's sometimes zany personality is making lessons a fun place to be – keep it up Emma Einstein!

Callum Cliff 5D

For showing a great attitude to his work in Science and Geography this week, Callum has been asking questions and has been keen to share his thoughts with the class.

Summer-Jo Myers 5D

For being a kind and considerate member of 5D - Summer is always happy to share her ideas and help a friend.







STARS OF THE WEEK



Logan Newman 5QR

For making more contributions during guided reading lessons

Harry Laws 5QR

For showing more enthusiasm during literacy and guided reading lessons, he has been making some fantastic contributions

Liam Simmons 5QR

For excellent effort, work and attitude during maths

Olivia Hamilton-Cole 5R

For some awesome efforts in Maths this week to get the better of decimals – what a great attitude!

Marley Ward 5R

For some brilliant bravery to try the more unknown in poetry creative writing this week. You are reaping the rewards, Marley!

Kayleigh Lucas 6H

For a positive start to 2019. Kayleigh has so far handed in her homework and reading diary in on time.

Freya Wennington 6H

For sharing some great responses to LTE questions when discussing them with her group.

Logan Goodall 6Q

For trying really hard to draw perspective buildings in art.

Katy Youngman 6Q

For producing an excellent genre narrative during literacy.

Charlotte Bailey 6Q

For producing a wonderfully detailed and expansive map using Kodu software.

Sydney Chapman 6Q

For settling in well at WWL, making new friends and working diligently in all lessons.